
	

	

Hanover	Intergroup	
Meeting	Minutes	
Date of meeting    May 20, 2023 
The	meeting	began	at	10:31	with	The	Serenity	Prayer.	
	
Attendance:	
Kelley	 	 Hanover	Group	
Michael	 Treasurer/Littlestown	Rep	
Bill	 	 Abbottstown	Rep	
Samuel		 Hanover	Group	
Michelle	 Secretary/McCosh	
Tina		 	 Chair	 	
Terry		 	 We	Care	Group	
Mary	Lou	 Hanover	Women’s	Group	 	
Kyle	 	 Hanover	Group	
	
Secretary’s	Report:	
Michelle	read	the	minutes	from	the	April	meeting.		The	minutes	were	approved	and	accepted	as	
is.			
	
Treasurer’s	Report:	
Beginning	Balance:	 $1,331.13	
	
Expenses:	 	 $141.09	Giant	–	Breakfast	(Tina	turned	in	receipts	to	Michael)	
	 	 	 $19.79	Turkey	Hill	–	Breakfast	(Tina	turned	in	receipts	to	Michael)	
	 	 	 $80.00	ATM	withdrawal	(Tina	turned	in	receipts	to	Michael)	
	 	 	 $3.00	Bank	service	charge	Michael	contacted	regarding	service	charges,	
	 	 	 since	this	is	an	electronic	account	now.	
	 	 	 $86.35	–	Ordered	new	checks	
	 	 	 $97.00	–	Payment	to	ODAT	for	Alcathon.		
Donations:	 	 $129.00	–	Breakfast	donation	
	 	 	 $12.00	–	cash	from	misplaced	envelope	from	Alcathon	
	 	 	 $60.00	–	Second	Chance	Happy	Hour	
	 	 	 $120.00	–	Women’s	Group	
	 	 	 $80.00	-	We	Care	Group	
	 	 	 $50.00	–	Abbottstown	Group	
	 	 	 $10.00	–	Bill	donated	towards	breakfast	
Ending	Balance	 $1364.90	as	of	May	20,	2023	
Prudent	Reserve	 $500.00	
We	talked	briefly	about	where	the	money	left	after	the	Prudent	Reserve	($864.90)	should	go.	
We	decided	to	take	back	to	our	Homegroups	and	ask.		This	was	discussed	further	under	new	
business.	
The	Treasurer’s	report	was	approved	and	accepted.	
	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	
Committee	Reports:	
	



	

	

Hospital	&	Institution	Report:	
We	received	a	May	Communications	Report	from	Matt	via	Email.		He	explained	that	he	has	been	
involved	with	his	daughter’s	soccer	games	this	spring	and	would	be	willing	to	pass	along	the	
position.			
The	last	Saturday	of	the	month	commitment	at	Mountain	Manor	is	being	fulfilled.	
The	Wednesday	Innovo	commitments	are	being	fulfilled.	
Matt	was	informed	by	Brite	Life	that	all	Thursdays	have	not	been	covered.		We	have	a	list	of	the	
commitments	and	all	but	the	5th	Thursday	(if	there	are	5	Thursdays)	were	taken.		We	will	need	
to	contact	the	group	reps	regarding	coverage.			
	
Intergroup	Communications:	
We	received	a	May	Communications	report	from	LeeAnn	via	Email.	She	let	us	know	that	she	will	
miss	June’s	meeting	also	as	she	will	be	traveling.	.		LeeAnn	is	continuing	to	revise	the	meeting	
information	as	she	receives	them.		In	trying	to	update	the	Meeting	Guide	app,	LeeAnn	sent	
several	emails	to	District	requesting	changes.		She	also	informed	them	that	the	email	address	
listed	on	the	app	was	for	District	and	not	for	Intergroup.		They	replied	and	apologized	that	they	
had	a	new	person	on	the	job	and	that	they	would	make	the	changes.		LeeAnn	will	verify	the	
changes	when	she	returns	and	update	everything	in	the	June	report.	
	
Activities	and	Upcoming	Events:	
All	money	collected	at	the	spring	breakfast	was	donated	to	the	Church.		All	money	collected	
from	the	Hanover	Group	meeting	was	also	donated	to	the	Church.		We	briefly	talked	about	
having	a	picnic	over	the	summer	in	July	or	August.			
	
All	committee	reports	were	approved.		
	
	
Old	Business:	
No	Old	Business	to	report.	
	
New	Business:	
Michelle	brough	up	whether	we	should	keep	the	Brite	Life	commitment	since	they	are	now	
bringing	patients	out	to	meetings	in	Hanover.		After	some	discussion,	it	was	agreed	that	we	will	
keep	that	commitment.		We	need	to	check	the	schedule	we	have	to	see	who	goes	when	and	who	
to	contact.		Samuel	suggested	that	each	group	having	a	commitment	should	have	a	Rep.		If	the	
Rep	chooses,	they	may	have	a	committee.		We	still	need	an	activities	rep	and	will	start	looking	
for	an	H&I	rep.		Michael	will	look	into	registering	us	with	the	GSO.		We	went	over	the	
questioner.		And	we	talked	about	what	the	Prudent	reserve	is	used	for	and	if	$500	is	enough.		It	
mainly	covers	our	activities	(picnics,	breakfasts,	alcathons	etc).		We	decided	that	$500	in	
prudent	reserve	is	good	for	now.		We	also	discovered	that	we	do	not	pay	rent	to	ODAT	to	hold	
our	meetings	there.			
	
The	meeting	adjourned	at	11:33	and	concluded	with	The	Lord’s	Prayer.	
	
	
Upcoming	Meetings:	
	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 June	17,	2023	
	 	 	 	 July	15,	2023	
	 	 	 	 August	19,	2023	



	

	

	 	 	 	 September	16,	2023	 	
	 	 	 	 All	meetings	begin	at	10:30	
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